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March 18, 2020 
 

 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 

 

Due to the concerns I have previously shared with you and my opinion that unavoidable 

circumstances have arisen which would prevent a majority of the Chartered Lodges of the Grand 

Lodge of Tennessee from being represented at the Annual Communication scheduled for 

Wednesday, March 25, 2020, I am invoking my powers pursuant to Section 2.103 (I) of Article 

III of our Constitution and Section 3.203 of Chapter 2 of Title 3 of our Code to postpone the 

Annual Communication. Before I reached this decision, I discussed it with Charles Wayne 

Mixon, our Right Worshipful Deputy Grand Master, and he concurred in its compliance with our 

Constitution and the manner by which it is being implemented. 

 

The 2020 Annual Communication will now be convened at the Grand Lodge Building at 9:00 

am CDST on Saturday, May 23, 2020. The business of the 2020 Annual Communication is 

expected to be completed on the same day. 

 

The Grand Lodge will not be securing reservations for lodging for any member of the Grand 

Lodge who intends to attend the 2020 Annual Communication. There will be no Host Hotel for 

the 2020 Annual Communication. Each member of the Grand Lodge will be responsible for 

securing his reservation at the Hotel of his choosing. 

 

Please see that this letter is read in open Lodge and reported within the minutes of your Lodge. 

 

I look forward to seeing each of you at the 2020 Annual Communication and wish to express my 

appreciation for the cooperation and assistance you have given me during these difficult and 

uncertain times. 
 

 
Sincerely and Fraternally, 

 
Robert T. Reed 

Grand Master 

Grand Lodge of Tennessee, F&AM 


